Meadow Lake Minor Hockey

Executive Meeting

Flying Dust Rink
Wednesday December 5, 2012 7:00
Meeting Minutes


Those in attendance: Karyn Knelsen, Brad Villeneuve, Richard Temple, Jeff 
Fechter, Jeremy Norman, Jenny Dennis, Jolene Senger, Farrah Caverly
1. Call the meeting to order – Brad called the meeting to order at 7:08
2. Minutes of the last meeting – November 21, 2012 minutes were reviewed prior to attending as they had been emailed to the executive before hand.  Nothing to discuss.  Jenny motioned to adopt the minutes.  Farrah seconded.  Carried.
3. Treasurer’s Report – Karyn presented the financials as of December 4, 2012.
4.
Old Business

Budget  – Karyn presented the budget for the 2012/2013 season

Referee Fees – Brad talked to Dale Neudorf, who had informed him that referee 
fees are going up for the 2012/2013 season.  Brad confirmed the fees are inline 
with SHA standards.  Ref fees will be $50/game/ref and $35/game/linesman.  
Brad motioned to accept these fees. Richard seconded.  Carried.

Registration fees and tickets – All tickets and outstanding registration fees were 
to be handed in at this meeting.  Jenny will review everything.  Anything 
outstanding means the player will need to sit out until everything is paid.
5.
New Business

Mikwan Mistickokat – Brad said this player hasn’t been playing.  It was decided 
that will refund Waterhen Band $150 (we are withholding $100)

Female Bank account – Karyn had a discussion with Rochelle one day, as there 
was a female team from last year that still had money from last season, but it 
wasn’t in a bank account, it was just at someone’s house.  Karyn had told 
Rochelle to inform whoever was looking after these funds that they would have to 
be turned over to MLMH as all other bank accounts with any remaining funds 
were transferred to MLMH.  Just because these monies were not in a bank 
account, doesn’t make them any different.  As of today, Karyn has not seen any 
money.  

Open Discussion – 
· Karyn had suggested that next year we take a post dated cheque for raffle tickets next year.  This will help in the administration of these tickets.
· Jeff brought up that MLMH should sell tickets next year as they have done this year, and sell hockey drafts, which would be the fundraiser for every team.  This idea is to be brought up at the AGM.  There may be other major fundraiser ideas.  The executive should think about what else can be done, and present our proposal at the AGM.
· Midget Step team is registering for provincials and wants to sign Diehl Normand.  If he wants to play he will have to pay $250.
· The Bantam NEAHL team wants to play a game in Goodsoil because there are a few players from Goodsoil.  That team will have to find another MLMH team to take the ice slot they have in Meadow Lake.
· Jeremy wanted to confirm that the ice for the Pre-Novice tournament will be paid for by MLMH, and this was confirmed.

Next Meeting – Wednesday January 16th at 7:00 @ Flying Dust Rink


Meeting adjourned at 8:00.

